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Please reply to:


Owen Edis


‘Braewood’


17 Greenbury Close


Chorleywood


Herts WD3 5QT�Tel: 01923 446412


Email: owenedis@gmail.com














� DATE \@ "d-MMM-yy" �4-Mar-08�





Dear


I am writing to all Patrons, Vice Presidents, Social Members and Friends of Chorleywood Cricket Club to update you on the progress of our major project to secure the future of cricket on Chorleywood Common.  Following several Advisory Committee meetings with the Parish Council, we are about to move to the next stage of seeking planning permission from Three Rivers District Council for the entire project. This includes moving the playing square 30 metres to the south, re-levelling the outfield that includes the grassland between the boundary and the bridle path, and replacing the pavilion with a new structure that meets our future requirements, modern regulations, and is in keeping with the surrounding area.  This project will be phased over the next two winters.  It will be costly but will provide us with a ground and facilities of which the local community will be justifiably proud.





To help with these costs we shall appeal to, among others, the ECB, the local authorities, and to all the residents of Chorleywood for gift aided donations to support and save cricket on the Common.  We cannot rely just on outside help however, we must help ourselves!  So it is vitally important that members are active in raising funds. A significant part of this can be achieved by supporting social events.  Also, to regularly use the Club bar and facilities when cricket is in progress.  I am appealing to all of you to support the Club in this way. Obviously for this to happen the bar etc. needs to be open and manned..





There is a busy schedule of matches on the Common this coming season.  We would like to open the Club most evenings of the week when there is a Colts match in progress (May though July), at Colt’s practices on Sunday mornings, and before and during the latter stages of senior matches on weekends through the playing season: also on Sunday lunchtimes through the year.  The idea would be to serve snacks, tea and coffee and drinks from the bar and kitchen hatch.  This provides an inducement to members, Colts parents’ and friends of the Club to stop by, watch some cricket, and spend some time and money socialising for the good of the Club. 





Other Clubs of our stature achieve this, so why should we be any different?  We could, of course, recruit a paid steward to fulfil the function, but this obviously reduces the income to the Club compared with voluntary support. I am therefore asking  non-playing members, especially those who are locally based , to put your name down to help us achieve an increase in our Club income, through opening the Clubhouse facilities on a regular basis.  If every one of the members I am addressing volunteers to do 3 or 4 sessions on a rota basis through the season, we can establish a new supportive culture that will both raise additional funds and enhance the social fabric of the Club.





Thus I would be pleased if you would email or call me to put your name in the ring to participate in this fresh approach.  If you love cricket, you love to see it played on Chorleywood Common, and you appreciate the history of the two in harmony, please put your name forward straightaway.  Nobody will be left to participate in this alone. Members would work in pairs, after being trained in the use of the Bar, and the Club facilities.





Your involvement will be appreciated by all members, and your contribution will help to secure the future of cricket and the Club on Chorleywood Common. 





Yours sincerely








Owen Edis


Chairman










